
Listening to you
We’re committed to providing you with a first class 
service at all times and we’ll make every effort to meet 
the high standards we’ve set. If you feel that we’ve not 
achieved the standard of service you would expect or 
if you’re unhappy in any way, then please get in touch.

By phone:  
+44 (0) 1273 323 563, available 24 hours a day,  
365 days a year 
 
By email:  
Info@bupa-intl.com

In writing:  
Bupa Global, Victory House, Trafalgar Place,  
Brighton, BN1 4FY, United Kingdom

By fax: 
+44 (0) 1273 820 517 

We want to make sure that customers with special 
needs are not excluded in any way. We can also 
offer a choice of Braille, large print or audio for 
correspondence and marketing literature. Please let  
us know which you would prefer.

How will we deal with your complaint and 
how long is this likely to take?  
If we can resolve your complaint within three working 
days after the day you made your complaint, we’ll 
write to you to confirm this. Where we’re unable to 
resolve your complaint within this time, we’ll promptly 
write to you to acknowledge receipt. We’ll then 
continue to investigate your complaint and aim to 
send you our final written decision within four weeks 
from the day of receipt. If we’re unable to resolve your 
complaint within  four weeks following receipt, we’ll 
write to you to confirm that we’re still investigating it.

*Any calls to Bupa Global are recorded and may be monitored.

Within eight weeks of receiving your complaint we’ll 
either send you a final written decision explaining the 
results of our investigation or we’ll send you a letter 
advising that we have been unable to reach a decision 
at this time.

If you remain unhappy with our response, or after
eight weeks you don’t wish to wait for us to complete
our review, you may refer your complaint to the
Financial Services and Pensions Ombudsman. You can 
write to them at: Lincoln House, Lincoln Place, Dublin 
2, D02 VH29 or contact them via email at info@fspo.ie
or call them +353 1 567 7000.
 
For more information you can visit www.fspo.ie

Your complaint will be dealt with confidentially and 
won’t affect how we treat you in the future.

If you are unhappy with the decision of the Financial 
Services and Pensions Ombudsman, you can appeal to 
the Irish High Court within 35 days. After 35 days, the 
decision becomes legally binding.

The European Commission also provides an online
dispute resolution (ODR) platform which allows
consumers who purchase online to submit complaints
through a central site which forwards the complaint
to the relevant Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR)
scheme. For Bupa Global, complaints will be 
forwarded to the Financial Services and Pensions 
Ombudsman and you can refer complaints directly  
to them using the details above.

For more information about ODR please visit
ec.europa.eu/consumers/odr

OUR COMPLAINTS PROCEDURE

Bupa Global Designated Activity Company (Bupa Global DAC), trading as Bupa Global, is a designated activity company limited by shares registered in Ireland 
under company number 623889 and having its registered office at Second Floor, 10 Pembroke Place, Ballsbridge, Dublin 4, DO4 V1W6. Bupa Global DAC, 
trading as Bupa Global, is regulated by the Central Bank of Ireland. Directors: M. Potkins (British), C. Heery, M.G. Duffy, M. Fulton, D. Swanton and T. McHarg 
(Australian).

DAC-GENE-FLYR-EN-1904-V1.01-XXXX-0012736


